
 

 

 

October 15, 2012 

Supervisor Fleming called the regular meeting of the Jonesfield Township Board to order at 7:00 

p.m.  Pledge to the flag. 
PRESENT:  Fleming, Parker, Foye, Siler & Glazier 

ABSENT:     

GUEST:    Larry Tibbits, Ben Glardon, Officer Whitney Bortin, Sharron Kackmeister, Dave Adams 

PERMITS:    7-12-J Scoles   Building 

 

Foye made a motion to approve the minutes from the September regular meeting seconded by 

Parker, carried. 

 

 Treasurer’s Report:  General Fund $55,427.94; Police Fund $29,447.66; Trash Fund $51,930.13. 

 

Officer Whitney Bortin presented C.O.P.S Report. Breaking and Entering was reported. 

 

Ben Glardon attended the meeting; Mr. Glardon is the incumbent and candidate for the 85th house 

district which will now include southern and western Saginaw County in addition to all of 

Shiawassee County. The new section of Saginaw County includes the townships of Maple Grove, 

Chesaning, Brady, Chapin, Marion, Brandt, Fremont, Lakefield, Jonesfield, and Richland.  Mr. 

Glardon is Co-Chair for the transportation committee, discussion followed regarding how we fill the 

gap concerning funding for the transportation department.  Mr. Glardon stated he would remain 

accessible and connected. 

 

Dave Adams is running for County Commissioner attended the meeting. 

 

Merrill Development Group; the final brochure for the Endowment Fund was presented by Sharron 

Kackmeister.  Discussion regarding the future goals of the Community Development Group. 

 

Glazier attended the Mid-Michigan Waste Authority meeting on October 9.  The Township could 

obtain compost for $5.00/yard. The Fuel Supplement contract was extended.  Collection for e-waste 

was held October 13; this is the last collection for the year.   Discussed renewal of the contract for 

the landfill, current contract will recognize an 8 year extension. 

 

Zoning Violation discussion George Kipfmiller is currently in violation with scrap pile containing 

household appliances.  Mr. Kipfmiller will be contacted. 

 

Fire District Building Project, Bid Opening will be October 17 at 10:00 at the Jonesfield Township 

Hall; the Bid Award will be on October 26 at 10:00 at the Jonesfield Township Hall. 

 
Fire District agreement between Jonesfield and Lakefield is being created and reviewed by the two 

township attorneys. 



 

 

 

Hall Cleaning is improving.  The meeting with the maintenance staff was successful.  Discussion 

regarding reimbursement for fuel and use of equipment. Replacement of defective material was 

discussed, a new stepladder is needed. 

 

Property Issues:  House on South Fenmore road has not been roofed.  Supervisor Fleming will make 

contact with the owner. 

 

MTA Conference:  Larry, Millie, Julie, Rochelle and Larry Tibbits will be attending. 

 

Parker made a motion to pay bills, seconded by Foye, carried.  General Fund $9,273.61; Trash Fund 

$2,873.96; Police Fund $0 No Invoice. 

Glazier made a motion to adjourn seconded by Siler, carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m. 

___________________________                                        _______________________________ 

Rochelle E. Siler, Clerk                                                         Larry P. Fleming, Supervisor 


